
1451 Ebenezer Rd  
Cincinnati, Ohio 45233 

Church Office: 941-5177 
www.peacechurchlink.com 

Pastor Larry J. Rodencal   plarry04@hotmail.com 
Judy Brown, Organist 

Easter Sunday 
April 1, 2018 

 
PRAY FOR We remember in our prayers this morning and ask for God’s continued 
comfort, strength and healing: Jackie Dubois, Barb Fuhr, Janet Hill, Donna Huber, 
Dorothy Keller, Cathy Ongpin, Wanda Rosenzweig, Marian Schuk, Carol Sullivan. 
 In our prayers we remember Matt Dotterman in prayers. 
 We remember Gloria Miller in our prayers as she continues to gain healing 
and strength after her knee replacement. 

 We remember Werner Seitz and family in our prayers as he fights against cancer. May our 
Lord grant him strength and comfort (son of Karl & Wilma Seitz). 

  
 

ALTAR FLOWERS are given to the glory of God by Wayne & Linda Koelling in loving memory of 
her mother. 
 
SPECIAL CELEBRATIONS   We rejoice with those who celebrate birthdays and anniversaries.  
Please remember our “Peace Family” and send a card or give a call to wish them blessings on their 
special day. 

Apr   1 Larry Huber 
Apr   7 Darrell & Kathy Donselman 
Apr   8 Collin Hawkins 
Apr   8 Jason Kallay 

Apr   9 Jayna Ringshauser 
Apr 13 Chuck Ausman 
Apr 13 Marian Schuk (87) 

 
Marian Schuk  250 Kinsman Ct   Cincinnati, OH 45238 
 
THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM this morning will be celebrated for Caroline Joy Somers, 
daughter of Shawn and Kimberly Somers who was born on January 28. Sponsors for Caroline are 
Scott Somers and Kylie Wilkerson.  We take great comfort in the blessings which God gives to 
each of us through the waters of Baptism. For as St. Paul writes: “Do you not know that all of us 
who have been baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into His death? We were buried therefore 
with Him by baptism into death, in order that, just as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory 
of the Father, we too might walk in newness of life. For if we have been united with Him in a death 
like His, we shall certainly be united with Him in a resurrection like His.” (Romans 6:3-5) 
 
SUNDAY BIBLE CLASS  Over the course of the next several weeks we will be taking a look at 
selected Psalms. The study starts at 9:15 each Sunday. Come and join us for discussion and 
insight. We are currently looking at the liturgical psalms.  

 



Federation of Lutheran Churches of Cincinnati will be hosting a “Dramatic Presentation of the 
Gospel of Mark” on April 14, 6:30 pm at St. Paul Lutheran, Madisonville.  Tickets are free, but you 
are requested to register for tickets by calling Linda Schuester @ 513-221-3187 

 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH EASTER EGG HUNT 

Thank You to all who attended and helped out with the Easter Egg Hunt.  

All the cookies, the eggs, the Bunny, and all who help make the event a great 
outreach.…. What a fantastic event.  Thank you. 
 

PEACE LUTHERAN RUMMAGE & BAKE SALE 
April 7 @9:00am 

Donations of gently used items needed. Workers to sort and set up are 
also needed. Saturday workers are also in need. Setup will begin 

Wednesday, April 4th. Any amount of time you can give will be greatly appreciated. 
Donations of baked good are also needed. Monies go to support the various projects of 
Peace Lutheran Women. 

 
God does not command us to live in poverty. We can cite many 
Biblical characters who were wealthy and yet pleased their Lord. 
God, after all, is the creator of all good things. We are foolish, 
however, to hoard our possessions or put our trust in wealth. Paul 
urges us to “put [our] hope in God, who richly provides us with 
everything for our enjoyment” (1 Timothy 6:17), and he further 
reminds us that God makes us “rich in every way so that [we] can 
be generous on every occasion” (2 Corinthians 9:11) with the 
result that glory will be given to God. 

Prayer: Dear Lord, grant me the faith I need to acknowledge you 
as the creator and source of all things. I thank you for all my 
blessings, and I ask you to forgive me when I fail to thank you for 
all that you’ve done and continue to do for me. I am truly thankful 
for my material blessings, but I especially want to thank you the 
spiritual blessings that are mind throughout eternity. In Christ’s name I pray. Amen. 

 
ARE YOU A STORY TELLER?  Some people have a unique gift of telling 
stories.  If you would like to help with VBS this year, we are in need of 
“story tellers” who will present the Biblical story for the night.  If you are 
interested in helping us out this year with something new, please speak 
with Janet Wood ASAP.  We would also like to have a discussion of this 
format next Sunday, April 8 following the morning worship.   VBS is for 
this summer is scheduled for July 9 – 13. 

 
 



The Easter Flowers which adorn our sanctuary this morning were given 

by the following families: 
  

To the Glory of God 
 Chuck & Linda Ausman 

 Paul & Cheryl Lade 

 Karl & Wilma Seitz 
 
In honor of: 

Bob & Jenice Miller …………………………………………………………….. Dot Keller  

Larry & Sandie Rodencal ……………………………….. John & Jeanette Rodencal 

 Mike Seibert Family ……………………………………………………..………. Dot Keller 

Bob & Janet Wood ……………………………………….. Eleanor Grace Underwood 
 
In memory of: 
 Sean & Amanda Kaufenberg:……………… Great Grandpa & Grandma Pieper 

                          Aunt Louise Benzing 

 Claire Kessler: …………………………………………….. Clarence & Sophia Kessler 

 Wayne & Linda Koelling: …………………………………………………. Linda’s Mom 

 Maggie Kornreich-Glazer: ……… Edward Kornreich, Edna Kornreich-Groen, 
                     Louis Groen 

 Doug Miller: ………………………….. Frances L. Miller (loving wife of 55 years) 

 Bob & Jenice Miller: ………………………………………………….. Inez Ohlmansiek 
Erma Sembach  

 Larry & Sandie Rodencal: ……………………………………….. Bob & Dora Pieper 

 Verna Schmitt: …………………………………………………………… Earl W. Schmitt 
  
  
 



 


